College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

February 25, 2015 – Minard 204J
Present: Rick Axelson, David Bertolini, Betsy Birmingham, Jeffrey Bumgarner, Ann Burnett, Jeffrey Clark, John Cox, Daniel Klenow, Bill Law, Mark Meister, Carol Pearson, Kent Sandstrom, David Swenson, Rooth Varland, Christina Weber
Announcements
· Faculty are encouraged to complete the General Education/QUEST survey by March 11.

· Lindsey Rendlen, the 2015 AHSS Distinguished Alumna, will be on campus March 24.

· Duane Champagne, who is one of the recipients of the Alumni Association’s Bolley Academic Achievement Awards, will be on campus May 6.  Dr. Champagne received his M.A. in Sociology in 1975.  He is currently a Professor of Sociology and Law at UCLA.
· Faculty Activity Reports and Faculty Evaluations are due in the Dean’s Office by March 15.  Chair activity reports are due by March 30.

· Faculty should update their vitas.  These can be provided electronically.

· Nominations for the AHSS Outstanding Teaching, Research, Service, and Creative Activity awards are due by March 14.

· Nominations for the Graduate Student Teaching Award and the Graduate Student Research Award are due by March 14.

· The Provost has approved reappointment of full-time lecturers in the college who have taught 6 or more years.

Charlene Wolf-Hall discussed changes for summer school. She reported that for billing purposes, all online courses will be listed as DCE, which means that tuition waivers will not apply for any online courses.  Benefited faculty and lecturers teaching summer school courses will receive 3.33% of their 2014-2015 nine-month salary for each credit taught.  Part-time academic staff will be paid $1,300 per credit.  Classes not meeting the required minimum enrollments (15 students for undergraduate courses at the 100-300 level, 10 students for courses at the 400-600 level, and 5 students for graduate course at the 700-800 level) will be canceled.
Monique Anderson provided information on the NDSU Development Foundation’s Power of One campaign.  Each department in the college is asked to select one or two scholarship or discretionary funds from their unit to highlight in the giving campaign.  

The Provost will be meeting with Kent on April 1 to begin the budget planning process for FY16.  Departments should have their extra section requests to Kent no later than March 24.  Departments should also prepare a needs-based budget request (vs historical) to identify necessary operating needs, graduate assistant needs, and part-time academic staffing needs which are vital to each unit.
The University Relations Office has asked to meet with AHSS representatives to talk about “messaging” in the college, specifically how we can most effectively develop and disseminate messages for the departments and the college.  Departments have identified representatives from each unit and a doodle poll will be sent out in the near future to schedule the first meeting of this group.
Departments were reminded to submit their “five-fingered message” to Kent by February 27.

Each college has been asked to provide a presentation at the Deans’ Council meetings with the Provost highlighting activities and accomplishments in each department.  Chairs/heads were asked to submit highlights to Kent by March 28.

Feedback is being sought from faculty on the University’s Strategic Plan.  Kent has already expressed his concerns about the need for more diversity and for more on the Fine Arts and cultural enrichment.  Chairs were asked to send their feedback to Kent.

Twelve of the thirteen PTE portfolios submitted by faculty in AHSS went well, receiving support from the Provost.  

Departmental Annual Reports are due to Kent by July 15.  These reports should be no longer than 2 pages.  Kent will summarize the reports from the departments into a 2-page report for the College.

The Dean’s Office will likely offer challenge grants this summer, similar to last year’s Dean’s Fellows.  These grants might be used to support archival research or to provide seed money for faculty to work on grants.
If the subscription to COSSA is renewed, it will need to be funded at the college level.  Chairs were asked to let Kent know if their units would support the use of college funding for this subscription at a cost of $2,100.
The March Executive Council meeting, previously scheduled during Spring Break, will be moved to March 25 at 3:00.
Meeting adjourned at 4:40 pm.
Submitted by Cathy Heiraas 
